District 05 Monthly Meeting
November 11", 2014

6:45pm opened with Serenity Prayer.
Introductions: GSR’s (6) Total in attendance (16)

Secretary’s Report: Shane

e Sent around Contact list, | will make changes and send out soon!
e Reports due are: Corrections, Pl, Webmaster, Newsletter, CVIG, and Wicypaa
e Reports due next month are: Grapevine, Literature, Newsletter, CVIG, and Wicypaa

Treasurer’s Report: Ron

e Savings- $454.56

e Checking- $872.20

e Group Deposits- $290.00

e Current Balance - $1,140.33

e $100.00 was approved to Ron for the rent

Workshop Reports: Nicholas

e Correctional Workshop, When: November 15", 2014. Where: Alano Club 105N. 21%
street in Menominee, from 1-4pm.

e Treatment Committee Workshop, When: December 6", 2014 from 1-4pm. Where: River
falls Alano Club.

e Anonymity Workshop, When: January 31%, 2015 from 1-4pm. Where: Menominee Alano
Club.

MONTHLY REPORTS

Corrections Report: Molly

The committee requests rent for the monthly meetings ($30 for $10/month) to club 12.
Approved!

-The committee continues to brainstorm new and exciting ideas to encourage more people to
volunteer in their local jails, however, we do rely on AA members to encourage their sponsees
and friends to participate in carrying the AA message to inmates. Current volunteers: please
bring your sponsees with you on this wonderful journey!

-On Saturday November 15" we will hold our first annual corrections committee party. It will
be centrally located in the district, and volunteers from all counties in district 05 are planning to
attend. The event will be at the new AA club in Menomonie (105 N. 21% St.) from 1:00-

4:00. The panel will consist of volunteers from different counties in district 05 and district 06, as



well as a professional from the Dunn county jail. There will be a potluck, then the main speaker,
Jo MC from Montello, WI, who has 27 years of experience volunteering in correctional facilities.

-The Drug Court in Eau Claire County has requested that the current AA volunteers going into
the Eau Claire county jail consider doing one-on-one visits with certain inmates. The corrections
committee is open to the idea, but will need a question/answer time with Pat I, from Drug Court,
prior to committing. After the committee has clarification about this, it will have to be explained
to each volunteer in order for each individual to determine whether or not they will participate.

Public Information Report: Myron

The committee held a regular bi-monthly meeting August 20th at the River Falls Alano Club
with 6 members in attendance.

We moved forward with our efforts to identify volunteers for the Drug Court support effort. We
now have 13 River Falls area members who have offered their help, and their contact
information has been provided to the drug court coordinator.

With the start of the school year, we also renewed our efforts to match volunteers with school
guidance counselors, especially in the smaller towns on the west side of the district. This project
is progressing slowly, but steadily.

The committee held an extra monthly meeting on September 17", specifically to finalize plans
for the Anonymity Workshop held October 18" in River Falls. Six members were in attendance.

The workshop had approximately 30 people in attendance. We were very pleased with the wide-
ranging and in-depth discussion among the AA audience, as this was our stated goal in hosting
the workshop. It is our intention that an Anonymity workshop should be an annual event in River
Falls.

A second such workshop has been scheduled for January 31, 2015 in Menomonie. A flyer has
been prepared and submitted for disbursement. Panelists have been identified, and planning is
nearly complete.

Our final bi-monthly meeting of 2014 will be held Wednesday, Nov. 19" at 6:30pm at the Alano
Club in River Falls. We will review committee activities for the year and look ahead to 2015.

Webmaster Report: Jason L.

The website is current with all submitted information as of 5:41pm today.

| anticipate no further budget expenses for this year’s budget except for my previously pledged
support of our Grapevine Rep’s project.

Please submit meeting changes and flyers as soon as they are available and I’d be happy to get
them posted.

I did move text from the body of the document to the header that ‘nudges’ people to check the
website for the most current version.



NOTE: I did not send it to the secretary as | anticipated changes tonight regarding the Blair and
Augusta meetings.

Intergroup Report: Bob

Bob gave a report on the inventory left of Big Books, Daily Reflections, and Literature that is
left over at the old prices. Put your order in today, Bob Says!

Wicypaa Report: Shawna R

WICYPAA is now 2 months away and we are down to the wire on preparations. | received a
letter to present to District 05 asking for group donations. Any help the groups can contribute
would be gratefully appreciated. The WICYPAA programs Chair sent me a letter to present to
this body at our monthly District meeting. | have given you copies of this letter to take back to
your group conscious for consideration. Thank you! WICYPAA is now capable of registering
attendees on line at www.wicypaa.org. Discounts on early registration ends on December 9™. We
have an exciting event coming up. A 3 Legacy’s workshop and spaghetti dinner will be held on
Saturday November 22" from 2-5. There will be panelists from Madison and the Twin Cities
along with a few our local AA’s, Helen 1., Mark M., and John S. The speaker at Saturday Night
Alive that night is Megan from a young lady from Madison. Finally WICYPAA has set up
mobile capabilities and can register people using smart phones and card readers. If there is
anyone who wants to register tonight and see how this works see me afterwards. You just need a
Visa, MasterCard or American Express.

“TO SEE A FELLOWSHIP GROW UP ABOUT YOU...
WE ARE NEVER ALONE”

2015 WICYPAA XXII — JANUARY 9" 10" 11" 2015
THE PLAZA HOTEL & SUITES, EAU CLAIRE, WI

WISCONSIN CONFERENCE OF YOUNG PEOPLE IN AA

The WICYPAA 2015 Conference, hosted in Eau Claire, is seeking financial
contributions/donations to cover the cost of items to be purchased for the Hospitality Room
during the conference. Such items include: plates, napkins, plastic ware, beverages, coffee,
sweetener, creamer, etc. Our hope is to create a hospitality area where people can gather for
quality fellowship and unity. Any contributions will help provide the opportunity to do just that.

What is WICYPAA ?

The Wisconsin Conference of Young People in Alcoholics Anonymous meets annually.
Everyone is welcome. We define Young People as anyone with room to grow. There are no age
restrictions. In the past we have had people in their teens and in their seventies involved. The
conference provides an opportunity for AA members from all over Wisconsin and the rest of the



world to come together to share their experiences, strength, and hope. Like any other conference,
it is an opportunity to learn more about the program and sobriety.

Make checks payable to: “WICYPAA XII” Box 3231 Eau Claire, WI 54702
For more information or donation of items contact: Matt A. 602-320-8877

Group Updates:

e Jason L. will be checking with Pete.W on two groups: Augusta, and Blair. Meetings to
see if they need to be removed from the meeting list.

DCM Report: Nicholas
| visited a history of Big Book event in Sparta put on by Area 75/District 01 — District 5 event?

Visited CPC Meeting/Drug court summit

Visited Treatment Committee Meeting

Working with 2 groups in Eau Claire regarding possible new GSR’s

Visited/helped MNYPAA group with guidance

International Conference — Visit website and get information to your groups!

Please submit group/committee flyers to webmaster. Most central place to retrieve information.

Reimbursement for gas/travel $30 APPROVED!

OLD BUSINESS:

e Big Book Study, nothing new to report. Bryon B, Kevin K, and Shawna R. will be
heading up the big book study. Any questions or if you want to be a part of please contact
one of the three.

e Shawna R. was elected our new Special Accommodation Committee Chairperson.
Congrats to Shawna!

e Structure of our district meeting: After much discussion, we as a group decided to
continue to keep the same format each month. GSR’S and Committee Chairs are
encouraged to bring new faces to the district meeting!

e There was a hand out for the 2015 events for Area 74- Northern Wisconsin/upper
Peninsula of Michigan dates to remember.



FALL CONFERENCE FINAL NUMBERS:

e 374 paid registrations

e 400 total registrations

e 20 unpaid registrations ( used 7™ tradition)

e 254 meals

o Left over was $1032.39 Area 74 received $516.20, and District 05 received $516.19

New Business:

e Ron S. is stepping down as newsletter editor. Thank you Ron for your
service!

e After much discussion on what we should do for the Newsletter Editor
position and the Webmaster position when it comes vacant. Jason L
presented a motion to and it reads as is.

That the Webmaster and the Newsletter Editor position should be chosen
as we have done in the past. By a vote to approve the recommendation of
the outgoing person and not an open election.

(Amendment) further, the outgoing person is recommended to announce
their desire to step down and allow adequate notice (minimum 30 days) for
interested candidates to contact them and give an informed
recommendation.

A vote of (8) favored (4) opposed to keep the webmaster/newsletter editor
position to be chosen as we have done in the past, was passed tonight!

Andy W. has been recommended to step in and take over the position of
Newsletter editor position.

GSR Sharing Session: Ran out of time!

Open Sharing Session: Ran out of time!

Next Meeting, December 10", 2014

e Quarterly Reports due: Grapevine, Literature, Newsletter, Wicypaa






